

**Minutes of Osmaston and Yeldersley Parish Council held on  
Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> July 2021, 7:30pm, in the Polo Ground Pavilion, Osmaston**

Present: Cllr Cranstone, Cllr Hall, Cllr Millward, Cllr Naylor

Apologies: Cllr Moseley, Cllr Wright

Minutes taken by the Clerk: Fiona Raistrick

**54/21 Declarations of Interest**

None declared.

**55/21 To consider for approval - draft Minutes of both the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council and the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> May 2021 held on Zoom**

Cllr Hall asked if Cllrs approved the draft Minutes of the Parish Council meeting and the draft Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council, held on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> May 2021, as true and accurate records of the meetings. Cllr Naylor proposed approving the Minutes, this was seconded by Cllr Cranstone. The Minutes were signed off by the Chair Cllr Hall.

**56/21 Election of Vice-Chair**

This item was carried forward to the September meeting.

**57/21 Public Participation**

The Clerk did not receive any requests from parishioners or the general public to attend the meeting.

Cllr Naylor asked that it be noted in the Minutes that Gerald Parker, the Church Warden, who did a lot for the parish, had sadly died. The Parish Council wish to express their sincere condolences to Mr Parker's family.

**58/21 County Cllr & District Cllr Updates**

**Derbyshire County Council (DCC)** - Cllr Bull sent apologies as he was unable to attend.

**Derbyshire Dales District Council (DDDC)** - Cllr Shirley sent an email update, as below:

*One of the issues of concern at the moment is the refuse collection. As you will have read Serco who provide the service for the Council, are suffering a shortage across the district. In the meantime the decision has been taken to manage the resource more carefully in the short term to avoid missed collections. To achieve this food waste will not be collected separately and should be put within household (black bag) waste. No excess recycling will be collected, just that that can be fitted within your bin, blue bag or box. We are looking into the possibility of establishing a mobile "bring" service for recycling. There are daily updates posted on the DDDC website. This is an extremely important issue for residents and also for the Council and decisions will be taken to resolve this issue at the extraordinary meeting of Council meeting on 27 July.*

*At the last meeting of Council on 8th July we committed to joining and committing funding to Vision Derbyshire. This is a collaborative venture of many of the Districts in Derbyshire, so that we can better resource and coordinate between each other.*

*However each district will still remain responsible and accountable.*

*The issue of a travellers' site needs to be addressed and ahead of the last Council meeting the Gipsy and Traveller Liaison on Group withdrew their application on the Clifton site and are concentrating on the Tansley site. On 27 July the Council will have to decide whether to commit funding to bring the Tansley site on - this is separate to planning as an assessment of contamination needs to be undertaken whatever the use.*

*The future of the Black's Head sign is still to be discussed by Council, but it is hoped that soon a resolution will be reached for it to return to Ashbourne and be kept as a display supported by as much historical explanation as there is. This will be returning to a future meeting of Council (probably Oct) for a decision. The application for a licence for a Dance Festival at Darley more was turned down by DDDC because of noise and traffic.*

T John Hall  
21/9/21

This is good news, as it would have added to the noise and traffic that residents already suffer. DDDC call for housing and employment sites to be included in the local plan closed last week. These are currently being reviewed by DDDC and will go before the Local Plan Advisory Group in due course.

As always if there are any ongoing problems with the Ashbourne Airfield development site, that should not be occurring, please let me know and I will take this back. Apologies that I cannot be with you for your first face to face meeting in a while. I will read the minutes, but if you wish me to follow up any other matters in the meantime, please email or phone.

#### **59/21 Highways / Rights of Way**

##### **Update on jobs reported to Highways**

**Cattle grid fence** - no progress, the job is on DCC's programme of works.

**Requested Bus Stop** - Yeldersley - no update

##### **Jobs for reporting to Highways**

No jobs reported by Cllrs.

##### **DDDC - Wildflower Verges**

[DDDC] are looking at extending the number of [wildflower] verges for next year. I am contacting all parish and town councils to see if there are any in your area that you would be interested in putting forward. Ideally the verges would already have some wildflowers growing in it but if you are interested in creating a wildflower verge where there just grass then we can work with you or local community group to do this.

Cllr Cranstone suggested planting wildflowers round signs at the village entrances on Church Lane and Quilow Lane. Cllrs agreed. *Action: Clerk to follow up with DDDC*

##### **Update on jobs reported to Rights of Way**

**F690383** – damage to the footbridge, Osmaston FP8 and Yeldersley FP2 – no update re the bridge.

##### **Jobs for reporting to Rights of Way**

FP2 Yeldersley / FP8 Osmaston – Cllr Naylor reported that vegetation needs clearing along the footpath. *Action: Clerk to follow up*

#### **60/21 Police Matters**

As per the May Minutes, Item 43/21 the Clerk contacted the police regarding car parking in Osmaston. The police asked Cllrs to take photos of parking and pass to them, in order to build a case. The Clerk also contacted Fisher German about the proposed Village Hall car park extension, their response is as follows:

*Terms for the extension of the school site are now largely agreed. However, I am still waiting on the Education Authority to send over plans showing the final layout of the extended area. Given that planning consent is required, and then construction works need to be programmed in, there is no way that an extended car park will be available by the start of the summer holidays. In light of the above, I would not expect that any works will commence before 2022 – and given that all works will be undertaken by the Country Council, I simply cannot say with any certainty over when works will actually start. I suggest that you contact the school if you want a more accurate timescale of event.*

#### **61/21 Airfield Development Progress**

Cllr Naylor reported that the water pipes have been connected but the attenuation pond is still not finished. Cllr Millward reported that most residents are happy with the new street lighting.

Cllrs expressed dissatisfaction with the additional roadworks on Painters Lane/A52 as a result of the new entrance development further down from the airfield. Cllrs think it was unfortunate that the two entrance works couldn't have been done at the same time, to avoid inconvenience to road users and residents, and asked the Clerk to write to Cllr Shirley expressing this. *Action: Clerk to write to Cllr Shirley*

#### **62/21 Update - Vital Earth (VE)**

There have been no updates. Cllr Naylor will contact them for the date of the next meeting. Residents have complained that the site is looking a mess and that there was a noxious smell for about an hour on the 19<sup>th</sup> July.

*John Hall  
21/9/21*

Action: Cllr Naylor to follow up with Cllr Shirley

### 63/21 Finance

The current account bank balance at 20/07/2021 was £3,111.13

#### Income & Expenditure - April 2021 - present

Cllrs received a copy of I&E to date. There were no comments.

### 64/21 Invoices for payment

Supplier	Detail	Amount	Approved by & Authorised
F Raistrick	Expenses Zoom (May) (June) Post Office Ltd (12 stamps 14/04/2021) Post Office Ltd (1 1 <sup>st</sup> class stamp 03/06/2021) One.com (domain fee renewal - PC website) Information Commissioner's Office (GDPR)	£ 14.39 £ 14.39 £ 7.92 £ 1.83 £ 11.99 £ 40.00 £ 90.52	To be authorised / paid by bank payment
F Raistrick	Salary (May) Salary (June) Salary (July)	£ 125.40 £ 111.00 £ 120.60	Paid end May 2021 Paid early July 2021 To be paid at end of July by bank payment 2021
RBL Poppy Appeal	Two wreaths	£ 34.00	To be paid by cheque no 000201 signed by Cllrs Naylor & Hall
HMRC	Tax for F Raistrick - owed from 2020 and for May - July 2021	£ 30.40	To be authorised / paid by bank payment

Cllrs approved payment of the invoices and salary by bank payment, and authorised the Clerk and Cllr Wright to make the bank payments.

### 65/21 Parish Projects

#### Information Board

Cllr Hall showed a draft design for the Information Board. Cllrs agreed that this could be sent to the Estate for their input. Action: Cllr Hall to contact the Estate

### 66/21 Planning & Decisions

Planning applications: None for consultation.

### 67/21 Decisions

#### 21/00249/FUL, Erection of detached garage at Ians Oak, Derby Road, Yeldersley

Cllrs asked the Clerk to follow up with DDDC regarding this application as work appears to have started on the garage and a decision letter has not been received by the PC.

Action: Clerk to contact DDDC

### 68/21 Correspondence

All email correspondence was sent round via email prior to the meeting and any items for discussion were included in the Agenda.

### 69/21 Items for next Agenda

- 1) Vice Chair
- 2) Jubilee 2022 Celebrations – Cllrs agreed to support an event to celebrate the Platinum Jubilee and will work with other village organisations.

### 70/21 Next Meeting(s): Tuesday 21st September 2021, 7:30pm, venue tbc.

The meeting ended at 21:05

T John Hall  
21/9/21